
 

August 7, 2014 

Dear ACP members, 

We are writing to share with you additional details and more information regarding changes the 

American Board of Internal Medicine (ABIM) is intending to make to its Maintenance of Certification 

(MOC) program, as a follow up to our July 18 email that addressed some adjustments to the MOC 

program.  

On July 28, 2014 the ABIM Board and Council formally responded to a May 7, 2014 letter sent by ACP on 

behalf of 14 medical societies that outlined our concerns about the MOC program, as well as concerns 

expressed by ACP and 25 other medical societies at the July 15 Summit Meeting convened by ABIM.  

The ABIM Board and Council informed us of their intention to make the following additional changes to 

the MOC program:   

 Secure exam.   
o ABIM’s Board agreed to create a year “grace period” for those who have attempted but 

failed to pass the MOC exam.  A diplomate who takes an exam before his/her 
examination is due and fails will get an additional year to pass before being reported as 



 Certification options.  
o ABIM will 
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